WATER BOARD MEETING
Tuesday February 13, 2024
3:30 P.M.
City Hall
Water Department Conference Room

Roll call was answered by: Commissioners Erdo, Parry, and Cimpi

Absent: Chairwomen Hicks

Others Present: John Monaghan, Water Superintendent; Brodi Oatman, Clerk of the board and
Derrick Buell Owner of Rocky Road Trailer Park

The meeting opened at: 3:30pm

Motioned by: Commissioner Dave Cimpi
Seconded by: Commissioner Kathy Erdo

Item 1: Approval of the November 14, 2023, meeting minutes

Resolved, to approve Water Board minutes of November 14, 2023, meeting minutes.

Ayes: 3
Nays:0
Absent: 1

Motion Carried

Item 2: Derrick Buell &Rocky Road Trailer Park meter pit
Mr. Buell requested a review of his water usage at the trailer park at Rocky Road, per the Water
Board Resolution dated December 14, 2021, due to overestimating a stopped meter. The
resolution stated, if there shows to be a difference in his favor, then he could come back to the
Water Board and ask for an adjustment for any overage in the billing. (1) year of a new meter
being installed at the D&R Mobile Home Park, located on Rocky Road, Oneida a review of the
previous 4 quarters water bills take place and if there shows to be a lower than estimated
consumption Derrick Buell may request an adjustment be made to reflect the difference in the
water bills. The time period for consideration shall fall between December 1, 2021, and
December 1, 2022.

The difference was 197 units all of 2023, 197 units x 4 x 3.65 rate + 19.00 base rate =
$2,952.20. In 2022 he was billed $4,493.60 — $2,952.20= $1,541.40.

Resolved, to recommend to the Common Council that Derrick Buell & Rocky Road Trailer
Park, Account # 01-044002-00, be refunded $1,541.40 for being over estimated.

Motioned by: Commissioner Mary Parry
Seconded by: Commissioner Kathy Erdo



Ayes:3
Nayes:0
Absent:1

Motion Carried

Motion to Adjourn: Commissioner Mary Parry
Seconded by: Commissioner Kathy Erdo

Ayes: 3

Nays: 0
Absent:1
Motion Carried

The City of Oneida Water Board adjourned at: 3:45pm

Respectfully submitted,
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Brodi Oatman
Clerk of the board



